
Meeting TC-MA, 25.05.2018, during the 144th AES Convention, Milan. 

Participants: 

• Helmut Wittek, Schoeps, chair 

• Eddy Brixen, ebb consult 

• Martin Schneider, Neumann 

• Hans Riekehof-Böhmer, Schoeps 

• Hans van Maanen, Temporal Coherence 

• Balazs Kakonyi, Harman 

• Orosz Tibor, Harman 

• Pablo Diego, Harman 

 

Topics: 

 

1. Members of the TC 

The chair depicted the way in which the list of TC-MA members (=the members of the TC-MA 

mailing list) is being updated. An email was written to all TC-MA members to which a reply was 

necessary in order to remain on the list. There was an outcome of 15 “Yes” and 1 “No” from 51 

members. The chair will send another mail before finally deleting the non-responders. 

During the TC Plenary it was discussed whether a second email list (the “followers”) was possible 

and feasible in the future.  

2. Discussion of the temporal properties of microphones 

Mr. van Maanen suggested that the TC should discuss the temporal properties of microphones, 

as he thinks it is an important quality criterion which is not covered sufficiently. The microphone 

manufacturers amongst the present members agreed that they would support an investigation in 

this direction, if performed/initialized by Mr. van Maanen. 

3. Workshops 

As the meeting was before the last day of the convention, we could not yet discuss the “Spatial 

Audio Microphones” workshop. The “Mic Spec” workshop was attended well and should be 

repeated. 

H. Wittek, 04.06.2018 


